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September 29, 2022 

Town of Collbran 
P.O. Box 387 
Collbran, Colorado 81624 

Hello! 

The Plateau Valley Historical Society does hereby give a letter of support to the Town of 
Collbran so it may pursue badly needed grants to improve the Town's Auditorium. 

The Auditorium has been a staple of the community since it was built in the early 1900s, and 
now age and changing times necessitate extensive repair and modernization. 

Dr. Zinke had it built in the early 1900s. He hired Coakley, Stephan Kendall, John Harris, and 

Ernie Winston, to construct it. The round roof rafters were built on the ground and then 

hoisted into place with two big hay derricks. It is 40x 120 feet and has hosted many events: 

meetings, memorials, dances, banquets, movies, roller skating, recreation, graduations, 

· community meetings, plays, Chautauqua's, parties, literary debates, and The Stockmen's

ball & banquet. The stage curtains were installed in 1905. Dr. Zinke purchased the first

movie projector and the first movies were shown in 1914. On May 30, 1916, a comedy

uOffice 666
11 was shown. Before the auditorium was built the location was John Art

Fitzpatrick's livery stable.

PVHPS strongly supports the Town's effort to "fix" the building and has a fund of $2500

designated to assist the project.

Sincerely,

PVHPS Board: Sylvia Spangler, Val Dussor, Deni Conard, Anis Kelley, Lita Hill, Chad Toenjes,

Larry Clifton, Lew Evans, Joyce Chicos

218 High Street, PO Box 252, Collbran, Colorado 81624 � 970.487.3116 Gil 
The Plateau Valley Historical Preservation Society is a Colorado not for profit corporation designated as an 
IRS 501(c)(3) public charity dedicated to preserving the heritage of the Plateau Valley of Western Colorado. 

As such, contributions to the Plateau Valley Historical Preservation Society are tax deductible to the extent allowed by the IRS. 

plateauvalleyhistory@gmail.com / https://www.facebook.com/Plateau Valley History / http://www. plateauvalleyhistory.orw 







American Legion 
Buzzard Monce Post 86 
209 Main Street / Suite A 
Collbran, Colorado 81624 

Town of Collbran 

Post 86 of Collbran, CO supports the Town of Collbran in its current efforts to complete the 
Rehabilitation of the Collbran Auditorium. We fully support the Town of Collbran’s application 
for funding through the Colorado State Historic Fund for the Collbran Auditorium Renovation 
project. 

The Auditorium, which was constructed in 1907, has served as a focal point for the Collbran 
community for 115 years. It has been an important gathering place for our community.  We 
have held our Annual Veteran’s Ball in this Auditorium, unfortunately due to the current 
condition of the building we have moved the location of our event to another town.  We would 
very much like to bring the Annual Veteran’s Ball back to the Collbran Auditorium.  We are 
active in our community and assist with many community events which brings together the 
residents of the Plateau Valley and would like to see this Historic Landmark brought back to life. 

Buzzard-Monce Post 86 was founded in tribute to Martin Buzzard and John Monce. Both young 
men were killed in action during WWII while serving in France. These young men (like many 
more) gave their lives in defense of our constitution, our freedom and our country.   

The American Legion is an organization of military men and women. Our goals are to promote 
patriotism, honor the constitution, honor veterans, help veterans and their families, and help 
our community and country. 

Post 86 Vice Commander 

Chad W. Toenjes 
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BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
District 1 – Cody Davis   970-244-1605
District 2 – Scott McInnis    970-244-1604
District 3 – Janet Rowland   970-244-1606
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P.O. Box 20,000  544 Rood Avenue  │ Grand Junction, CO 81502-5010  │ mcbocc@mesacounty.us │ Fax (970) 244-1639

February 16, 2022

Melonie Matarozzo
Town of Collbran
1010 High Street
Collbran, CO 81624
Email: townmanager@townofcollbran.us

Dear Melonie,

Mesa County Government provides this letter of support for the Town of Collbran’s application for 
Community Development Block Grant funding through the Colorado Department of Local Affairs 
for the Collbran Auditorium Renovation project. 

The Mesa County Register of Historic Landmarks recognizes the historic, architectural, and 
cultural heritage of Mesa County with the goal of increasing the public’s appreciation of Mesa 
County’s unique heritage.  Accordingly, the Board of County Commissioners unanimously 
designated the Collbran Auditorium as a Mesa County Historic Landmark Number 4 on June 20th, 
2017.  The Auditorium, which was constructed in 1907, has served as a focal point for the Collbran 
community for 115 years.  It has been an important gathering place for cattlemen and wool 
growers, served as a dance hall and theatre, was at one time a roller-skating rink, and still has 
the projection booth from when it served as a movie theater.  It remains to this day an important 
community gathering place for not just the residents of the Town of Collbran, but for many 
organizations and community groups throughout the Plateau Valley. 

The Auditorium is in need of extensive rehabilitation and renovation to allow it to serve the 
community for another hundred years or more.  With financial support from the Colorado State 
Historic Fund and the Colorado Department of Local Affairs, the Town has developed a plan to 
begin a multi-phased renovation project that will first address structural and life-safety issues and 
protect and preserve the exterior of this historic community center.   Mesa County fully supports 
the Town’s plan to rehabilitate the structure, and is committed to providing assistance from our 
building, planning, and engineering staff as the Town moves forward with this legacy project.

Mesa County values the importance of stabilizing and strengthening our neighboring 
communities, and the economy, by supporting programs that assist rural communities with 
technical assistance and subsequent grant relief to achieve these programs.  Mesa County 
appreciates and looks forward to continuing to collaborate on opportunities to strengthen our 
community while providing resources for our citizens.

Sincerely,

Cody Davis, Chair
Board of Commissioners

mailto:mcbocc@mesacounty.us
mailto:townmanager@townofcollbran.us



